Question for written answer E-003543/2021
to the Commission
Rule 138
Jordi Solé (Verts/ALE), Diana Riba i Giner (Verts/ALE)
Subject:	Unfair invoice payment times in the private sector
In Spain, businesses in the private sector had to wait on average 77 days in 2020 for their invoices to be paid, a far cry from the 60 days laid down in Law 15/2010 and Directive 2011/7/EU.
Spain’s biggest firms (50 %) are the ones that are the slowest to pay.
Better payment practices are needed in the EU, along with a guaranteed level playing field for SMEs competing with businesses in a dominant position. For this, compliance with the Directive must be stepped up. This would strengthen the proposed Spanish law on combating late payment in commercial transactions, which will bring in a system of penalties.
In addition, Article 3(5) of the Directive allows parties to a contract to agree on a longer period for payment than the legally established period of 60 days, provided that this is not ‘grossly unfair’ to the creditor. This gives rise to unfair practices by many businesses in a dominant position.
Does the Commission plan to step up its vigilance regarding compliance with Directive 2011/7/EU in order to prevent breaches thereof in the Member States and unfair practices by many businesses in a dominant position?
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